
UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT
NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD
1099 14th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20570-0001

February 2, 2012

Mr. Nathan Mehrens
Mr. Mark Wohlschlegel
American for Limited Government
9900 Main Street
Suite 303
Fairfax, VA 22031

Subject: FOIA 10 ES-2012-0023

Gentlemen:

We have received your January 12, 2012 appeal from the National Labor
Relations Board's Freedom of Information Officer's December 29,2011 partial
denial of the above-referenced electronic Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
request. You particularly reference the statement that "[t]he Chief Information
Officer informed this Office that there are no [e-mail Exchange repositories] for
former Members Battista, Kirsanow, and Walsh, who also served during the
specified time period."

The Agency needs an extension of time for processing your appeal
because of the need to consult with other offices of the Agency. Accordingly, the
Agency will require another ten working days, until February 29,2012.

Please feel free to contact Susan Kehoe if you have any concerns orinqUirieS,<tk~
vv~Ks.Cowen
Solicitor

Susan E. Kehoe
Assistant Solicitor
(202) 273-1716
susan.kehoe@.nlrb.gov

cc: Executive Secretary
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